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Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, 
and today and forever.     Heb. 13:8 
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CHURCH 
306 N. High St. 

Menno, SD 57045 
Phone: 605-387-5224 

Parsonage: 605-387-5684 
 

Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



Peace Christian Reformed Church 
Menno, SD 

January 1, 2023 
New Years Day 

 
 

Organist    Sandra Schaeffer 

Welcome & Announcements  Duane Smith 

Call to Worship 

*Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 475  Another Year Is Dawning 

Gods Will for Our Lives 

*Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 138  In Sweet Communion, Lord, with Thee 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, General Fund 
  
* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 176  O God, Our Help in Ages Past 
 
Scripture:  Proverbs 3:1-12 

Sermon:  The Flight of Life 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 450  O Master, Let Me Walk with Thee 

* The Apostles’ Creed 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn: Blue Hymnal p. 211 Praise Ye the Lord, for He Is Good v. 1,2,3, 23 

Postlude  

 
*Please stand if able 



 
 

Today/This Week: 
January 1 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. 
January 4 – Women’s Morning Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation class, 3:30 p.m. – Elder Roger Guthmiller 
Women’s Evening Bible Study, 7 p.m. 

Upcoming: 
January 8 – Worship with communion, 9:30 a.m., Rev. Carl Bruxvoort 
January 11 - Women’s Morning Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation class, 3:30 p.m. 
Women’s Evening Bible Study, 7 p.m. 

January 15 – Annual Meeting, following worship service 
 
December 24:  Attendance – 84; Offering – $667 for Christmas Sacks 
December 25:  Attendance - 67; Offering - $1934 General Fund 
 
SOUND SYSTEM for January:  Jeremy Zeeb 
USHER December:  Jeremy Zeeb 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of January 1 – Dan 
Haase, Marlys Handel, and Carmen Heckenlaible. 
 
BABY GIFTS:  The women of the Church are again collecting unwrapped baby 
clothes and gifts for the Alpha Center during the month of December.  Please 
bring your gifts to the table in the social hall. 
 
PRAYER CONCERNS:  Connie Schaeffer was doing well last week, but has 
developed a fever this week.  We would like to offer her up in prayers to our 
Lord.  Keep Connie, Galen, Travis and Trevor and the entire Schaeffer family in 
your prayers as well as Connie’s side, the Lang’s. 
 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD:  We need to start thinking about Operation 
Christmas Child for next fall.  You can help by starting to save your medication 
bottles.  Please remove the label and bring the bottle to church.  We’ll have a 
collection box near the bulletin board by the nursery door.  The plan is to use 
the bottles to create fishing kits, tool kits and sewing kits. 
 
COMMUNION is scheduled for next Sunday, January 8, 2023, with Rev. Carl 
Bruxvoort leading our service that day. 



 
 
LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS:  Audrey Fergen has been in contact with Joyce 
Anderson, who is Ella Bertsch’s daughter.  Because Joyce goes south for the 
winter, she is looking for some help for her mom during the week with a few 
small tasks, such as taking trash out and picking up mail from the post office.  If 
we have a few people to work together, a schedule could be made to rotate 
weeks.  If you’re interested, please contact Audrey Fergen at 605-310-5101. 
 
DISHES:  There are dishes and crock pots in the consistory room from the last 
few weeks’ of noon meals.  Please check if any of them belong to you.  Also, 
there is a mix-up with two black crock pots from after the soup lunch two weeks 
ago.  If you accidentally took home the wrong crock pot, please return it and 
grab the correct one. 
 
BLOOD DRIVE:  January 11 is the date of the next blood drive in Menno, to be 
held at Grace Lutheran Church.  Contact Roberta Stoebner at 605-387-5642 for 
an appointment. 
 
ANNUAL MEETING:  The Annual Meeting is scheduled for January 15, after the 
morning’s worship service.  Snow date is the next Sunday.  Elder nominations 
are Don Sayler and Phil Neuharth.  Deacon candidate is Andrew Schaeffer.  
Sunday School Superintendent candidate is Cindy Kirschenman.  Two elders will 
be elected and one deacon will be elected for three year terms. 

Rano Kirschenman and Randy Woehl are completing terms as elders, 
and David Sayler is completing a term as deacon.  Thank you for your service to 
Peace CRC! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Henry Bender Brett Guthmiller 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Randy Woehl Jeremy Zeeb 
Roger Guthmiller David Sayler 
Rano Kirschenman 


